Draft Minutes
Meeting of the Pacific Institute Board

10 am – 12 noon, Friday 4 July 2014
Coombs Seminar Room C
PRESENT: Colin Filer (chair), Ian White, Joel Nilon, Margaret Jolly, Christine Bryan, Nicole Haley, Kathy Lepani, Nicole Haley, Miranda Forsyth, Ian White, Katherine Daniell, Matthew Dornan, Roannie Ng Shiu, Rebecca Monson, Katerina Teaiwa, Nicholas Mortimer (minutes)
APOLOGIES: Matthew Spriggs, Chris Ballard, Kylie Moloney, Miranda Forsyth
AGENDA

1. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
2. Review of Pacific Studies degree

3. Reports from other constituent units

4. Progress on PACE-Net Plus

5. New regional initiatives

6. Status of CAP plans and budgets for regional institutes

7. Plans for postponed AGM
8. Other business

Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the previous PI board meeting  (March 7) were accepted with a minor clarification.
Up date on the MOU with the University of Hawai’i (Manoa) – Katerina Teaiwa reported to the board that the MOU was recently signed by VC Prof. Ian Young and UH VC Prof Apple during the APRU Presidents’ meeting. Prof. Apple indicated that he was delighted with the development and expressed an interest in co-teaching, co-supervision and in finding innovative ways to enhance the relationship between the two institutions.

There are several areas of complementarity between the two institutions beyond Pacific Studies such as in Astronomy, Marine Sciences and Law. It was noted that the signing of the MOU was an opportunity for the Pacific Institute to to reach out to other areas of the university.

The signing of the MOU will activate student mobility funding. In addition to the MOU a Student Exchange Agreement (SEA) is currently under development for signing in late November/early December. This will create opportunities for student mobility and exchange between the two institutions.
The board expressed their congratulations to those involved.

Review of Pacific Studies degree

A meeting was held on May 13 to gather thought and ideas regarding Pacific curriculum and teaching at the ANU, consequently a working party was convened to facilitate the development of a new first year course. Subsequently a 2nd first year course has been added.
Pacific Studies will face a degree review at the end of next year.
Pacific teaching needs to put more effort into the post-graduate space and target other areas. The Pacific Islands field school program has emerged as a particular strength of the program attracting students from across campus.
Margaret Jolly and Katherine Lepani will be co-teaching a post-grad course on gender and sexuality, to be run as a winter intensive in 2015.
Reports from other constituent units

SSGM (Joel) – State of the Pacific received positive feedback from DFAT. Looking at developing a joint mandate for activities with Development PolicyCentre. This will include a public policy dinner series beginning next week with the Parliamentary Secretary (PARLSEC).
Library and Archives (Christine) - Digital equipment has been purchased. This will make digitisation easier. The Archives database has recently been launched. See: http://news.anu.edu.au/2014/06/06/anu-archives-launches-new-database/
The Australian Association for Pacific Studies (Katerina) – The AAPS 2014 conference was recently held in Sydney. The next AAPS conference will be hosted by the Cairns Institute of James Cook University and will be held in Cairns 2016. Katerina asks members to begin thinking about planning for panels.

Pasifika (Roannie) – Pasifika is piloting a curriculum program for primary and secondary school in Canberra for the upcoming second term. Pasifika will hold its annual camp in September.

ECOPAS (Margaret) – The ECOPAS project is an EU funded initiative that brings humanities and Social Science approaches back into the climate change debate. Margaret reports that she is currently negotiating with Edvard Hviding for possible dates to come to the ANU. A public lecture and masterclass will likely be arranged around his visit.

Progress on PACE-Net Plus

PACE-Net (Katherine) – PACE-Net is holding a number of upcoming think-tanks in Bremen, 9–11 September 2014. The program includes workshops on the following:
· Tackling non-communicable diseases (NCDs): lifestyle options for improved nutrition and well being
· Exploring the convergence of science and traditional knowledge in aqua- and agriculture for sustainable, healthy living in the 21st century
· Enhancing community resilience: managing environment, water and wastes under a changing climate
Status of CAP plans and budgets for regional institutes
$10,000 was allocated in the budget for 2014. This remains unspent and needs to be allocated. Some of this will go toward the salary of the Pacific Institute coordinator and will be transferred accordingly.
There is no resolution regarding the proposed regional institute space in Coombs Extension – considering various changes at the College level we can assume that it is not going ahead. 

ACTION: The Pacific Institute is to ask a formal question of the College Dean regarding funding allocation for the project.
Plans for postponed AGM

As in previous years the Pacific Institute will hold a panel based in conjunction with its AGM with the theme for 2014 being based around Manus Island. The AGM has been postponed due to the availability of several of the invited speakers. Invitees for the panel have been contacted and we are awaiting a response before a final date is confirmed but a likely date for the panel is August 29.

Other business
The board noted that the annual Asia Pacific Week activities for 2014 had minimal Pacific content. The board discussed ways of engaging with the APW committee to facilitate and encourage more Pacific content, possibly through avenues such as the Asia Pacific Learning Community.
The composition of the board was discussed – it was agreed to invite a representative of MAFA (Micronesian & Australian Friends Association) to join the board as well as an undergraduate representative. The status of postgrad representative Francis Essacu was also discussed. It was noted that Francis was likely due to submit his thesis soon and that a postgrad representative replacement would need to be appointed.

ACTION: Nicholas Mortimer to enquire about the status of Francis Essacu.
The board noted that it would be good to develop an Alliance site where members could access information relating to the Pacific Institute such as member lists and meeting minutes. It was also suggested that the Insitute could facilitate Pacific teaching by providing a portal for relevant information such as course guides and teaching syllabi for courses relating to the Pacific.  

ACTION: Nicholas Mortimer to develop a Pacific Institute Alliance site as a repository for information relating to the Institute and Pacific teaching at the ANU. 
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